BETLEY, BALTERLEY & WRINEHILL

PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 24th February 2022

35/22
PRESENT:


Cllrs Robert Bettley-Smith, Neil Bullock, Seb Daly, Graham Ecclestone, Dave Hales, Dave Karling, Frank Speed and Chris Watkin.  

36/22
IN ATTENDANCE:

Gwyn Griffiths (Clerk).

37/22
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Berrisford, Head, Reah and Walton. 



RESOLVED that the reasons given for non-attendance be accepted as valid reasons under Section 85 (1) of the Local Government Act 1972.



Apologies for absence had also been received from County Cllr Northcott (unwell) and Borough Cllrs Gary and Simon White (work).

38/22
Members considered the declaration of interests in agenda items.  



No declarations were made at this point.

39/22
There were no  members of the public present to engage in public participation.

40/22
RESOLVED that subject to the deletion from minute 278 of the duplicated words “and that a replacement native species hedge is to be planted” the minutes of the meeting of 25th November 2021 be approved as a true record and be signed by the Chairman.

41/22
RESOLVED that subject to the corrections set out below the notes of the informal meeting of 26th January 2022 be received, approved as a true record and signed by the Chairman, and that all actions arising from those meetings, having been implemented by the Clerk following approval by the Chairman and/or Vice-Chairman, in accordance with the Council’s Standing Order provisions for Urgent Business, be endorsed.


Min.4 “recedived” to read “received”;



Min.18 “despatc h” to read “despatch”;



Min.26 “publuic” to read “public”.

42/22
The Clerk reported on matters dealt with as Urgent Business since the last meeting.  Various matters had been reported to members as they had arisen and invoices had been paid as appropriate (itemised later on the Agenda).  
43/22
The Chairman, Vice Chairman and Clerk each indicated that they had nothing to report that would not otherwise be covered later in the agenda.  The County Cllr had forwarded a report which would be circulated to all councillors.  Borough Cllr Gary White had advised that he had been closely involved in the application for a change of use at Betley Court which was clearly contentious and which had been “called in” for determination by committee.  The Council’s representatives on outside bodies had nothing to report.

44/22
The Council had been advised of a further planning application to the County Council (21/0074/FUL) in respect of the water treatment works.  Given that the works identified were necessary for the operation of the works and the principle of the scheme had been considered at a previous meeting it was RESOLVED that the Parish Council had no further comment to make.
45/22
The Clerk advised that no planning decision notices had been received.

46/22
The Clerk updated members on concerns raised regarding tree works at Betley Hall House.  Some works had been permitted under a previous tree works application and a further application was currently under consideration by the Borough Council.

47/22
Members gave consideration to the Council’s budget for 2022-23.  The Clerk had provided members with a Draft Budget and it was RESOLVED that the budget as circulated be approved.

48/22
Members considered events to mark the Platinum Jubilee of HM The Queen.  

[Cllr Watkin declared a personal interest in this matter as his daughter was producing the

commemorative book to mark the occasion.]



A member reported that a member of the public had complained that a road closure was not being sought for the event.  However even an application would cost in excess of £1,200 and, given that Main Road was an A-road and a bus route, it was unlikely that any such application would be granted.  A brief closure to allow a procession of some sort was an alternative.  However the unavailability of the Village Hall for much of the weekend made a large community event difficult.  There was clearly a desire to mark the occasion but drawing together a series of appropriate events would be challenging.



The Working Group would meet and bring forward a programme to the March meeting which could include the beacon lighting with a supporting event, street parties, a parade with a fancy dress competition, an event at The Swan etc.

49/22
Members considered highways issues.  An application would be made to the Bonfire Committee for funding which would be used to address any appropriate works, subject to anything that might be funded by the County Council in the meantime.  The Clerk advised that because of the reluctance of contractors to tender for small scale works a balance had accumulated which could be used for a significant programme of pavement clearing work, which might also attract more interest from contractors.  A member made reference to the poor conditions in Balterley where both the road surfaces and the overgrown pavements created a hazard, particularly for pedestrians.  The Clerk outlined the efforts the Parish Council had made to report issues but the County Council regarded rural roads with low levels of pedestrian use as low priority.  This was an area in which the Parish Council could bypass the County by funding some work itself.



The Clerk advised members that there seemed to have been some confusion in respect of Den Lane with an overlap between works for National Rail on the strengthening of the railway and Den Lane embankments and forthcoming works for HS2 which would lead to road closures.  However HS2 had given an assurance that though through traffic would be barred access for local residents would be maintained.

50/22
A site meeting with the appropriate Borough Council officer to discuss options for replacement/relocation of dog waste bins on Church Lane had been arranged and would be attended by Cllrs Daly and Berrisford.

51/22
Members considered issues relating to the Council’s property and assets.



A suggestion had been made that a flagpole should be installed at the Memorial Garden before the Platinum Jubilee.  As a permanent flagpole would require planning consent it was suggested that a demountable pole could be used, mounted in a socket which would not require consent.



RESOLVED that a suitable demountable flagpole be secured, a socket base be installed, and appropriate flags be purchased subject to a maximum budget of £250 to be met from the village initiatives budget line.



Members considered the maintenance budget for the Memorial Garden for 2022-23.  Given the satisfactory service by the current contractor it was RESOLVED that the current contract be rolled forward subject to the Clerk securing terms within the current budget provision.


The Clerk advised members that he had been notified of tree damage within the wildlife area of Sandy Croft.  He had contacted the Council’s usual contractor and asked for any necessary safety work to be carried out; this had been done.  The damage had left one tree with an unbalanced branch which might require further attention.



RESOLVED that any necessary further work be approved.


Members considered a suggestion that, given the number of residents using Sandy Croft, a noticeboard could be provided.  This could provide statutory parish information and, perhaps, information about Sandy Croft such as the progress of the wildlife area.



RESOLVED that the Clerk establish the cost of such a noticeboard and that Cllr Hales establish a suitable location.


The water connection work had still not been carried out as Severn Trent had asked for some further work to be carried out including cladding the supply pipe.  Cllr Karling would carry out the relevant work required.

52/22
Members noted current difficulties in maintaining the speed monitoring devices on the A531 but it was hoped that progress could be made on restoring them to full use.

53/22
Area issues raised by members were considered. There were no matters requiring decision or action.  It was noted that a historic wall in the Bow End area had fallen in the recent sever weather but it appeared that there was insurance cover in place to allow for its restoration.



The Clerk advised members that he understood that the Sunday bus service had been withdrawn from late February.

54/22
The Clerk tabled correspondence received since the last meeting.  There were no matters requiring decision. 

55/22
The Clerk had circulated to members a list of  invoices to hand and payments due, and the Financial and Bank Statements to date.   



RESOLVED
a) that the Council authorises payment of the following : 
G Griffiths 


£1,057.00
1539

      comprising

Salary


£   429.40

 Reimbursements

Neighbourhood Plan
£   588.00

Payroll

£     39.60





b) that the Financial Statement be received;





c) that the Bank Statement, having been inspected by the Chairman be noted and the reconciliation verified and be signed by the Chairman.

56/22
Members considered issues relating to council communication.

57/22
RESOLVED that the press and public be excluded during the following item of business on the grounds that they concern matters relating to a particular employee (Local Government Act 1972, Section 100, Schedule 12A (1)), and that under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (1) (2) admission would be prejudicial to the public interest.  
58/22
Members considered arrangements for the recruitment of a Clerk to the Council.  A  job description had now been approved and the Clerk would prepare a brief advertisement which would be forwarded as appropriate.  Candidates would be asked to provide a C.V., a covering letter setting out their suitability for the post, and two referees in due course.  The closing date for applications would be 21st April 2022.



RESOLVED that the recruitment process be approved and that the Working Group be granted delegated powers to draw up a shortlist if required.
59/22
Date of next meeting: Thursday 24th March 2022.

